PUBLIC HEARING FOR 2015 AND 2016 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM JUNE 12, 2017 AT 4:45 PM LEWISTOWN MUNICIPAL BUILDING COUNCIL CHAMBERS

The meeting opened at 4:45 PM with Borough Council President Frank Berrier presiding. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.

ROLL CALL

ATTEST:

(Asst) Borough Secretary

Larry Searer, Mr. Wilson, Mr. Moore, Mr. Eddinger, Mr. Rager, Mr. Felmlee, and Mr. Berrier were present.

HEARING OF PERSONS PRESENT

Mr. Jim Lettiere, presented an overview of CDBG modifications for 2015 and 2016 program years.

The 2015 modifications were the deletion of the Kish Street Project with an allocation of \$98,599. It was replaced with the Road Reconstruction Projects that included Ridge Road at \$48,300, Marble Street at \$13,575, and South Wayne Street at \$36,724.

The 2016 modifications were the deletion of the Kish Street Project with an allocation of \$48,630 and it was replaced with the South Wayne Street Project at \$48,630. He stated that no other projects are being modified.

Mr. Lettiere asked everyone to sign the sign in sheet that is required for a public hearing; and that grievance forms were available.

None On a motion by Mr. Moore and seconded by Mr. Rager, Council unanimously voted to adjourn at 4:52 P.M. (Vice) President, Lewistown Borough Council